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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/137 
 
Subject: ICB Transition 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

Please include the following information: 
 

 Whether any consultancies were employed in order to 
advise on, manage or implement the process of 
transitioning from CCG to ICB, e.g. management 
consultants 

 

If so, please provide the following information: 

 Which consultancies were employed 

 How much they were paid 

 What services they provided 

No, Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire Integrated 
Care Board (BNSSG ICB) did not employ any consultancies in order 
to advise on, manage or implement the process of transitioning from 
CCG to ICB.  

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 14 December 2022 and has been approved for release by Julie 
Bacon, Interim Chief People Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


